Callum Firth

From: I

Sent: Friday, 18 October 2019 4:55 PM
To: IPCN Enquiries Mailbox
Subject: White Rock Wind Farm Mod 6

To the Independent Planning Commission NSW,

My name is Colin James,My Wife and | live in very close proximity to the existing White Rock Wind farm(stage one)
We have endured many nights of disturbed sleep from the turbines noise at night due to them emitting, what is
known as Low Frequency noise, this form of noise does not dissipate through the air as does dB noise does, which is
the measure turbines are (unsatisfactorily) tested on at the moment.
Recently the WHO(world health organisation)released an updated report into the effects of wind turbine noise,

finding the ill effects on humans exposed to low frequency noise to be of much concern,

With relation to (White Rock Wind farm),They have been an organisation that has been(far) from telling the truth
to people, they have not done many of the required work's they were meant to do, they caused much land
degradation.

The bottom line is Wind Farms are not a form of renewable energy, thousands of tons of concrete and steel and a
relatively short life span, we have in our small area 140(one hundred and forty)turbines some with red lights glowing
away at night ,this is a rural area not an industrial zone, further more wind electricity generation is the most
inefficient form of power generation having a very low peak generation time,

It is due to just these few pieces of information, Stage Two Mod
6 should not be given the green light, we have more than enough here, and chances are they will be obsolete in a
few years, then who will clean up the mess.
Thank you for you're time in reading this short comment, | am happy to answer any questions in relation to
White Rock Wind farm.
Yours sincerely,
Colin James
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